

SAINT PAUL PARISH

HARVARD SQUARE

EST. 1875

ST. PAUL CHURCH

Corner of Bow and Arrow Streets

St. Paul Parish Center

29 Mount Auburn Street Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

> (617) 491-8400 FAX (617) 354-7092 www.stpaulparish.org

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D.

Pastor and Senior Chaplain frkellystpaulparish@gmail.com

Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo

Parochial Vicar and Undergraduate Chaplain harvardpriest@gmail.com

Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S.

Graduate Chaplain gsalzmann@gmail.com

Seminarian Interns

Deacon Andy Nguyen, S. J. Deacon Mark Olejnik

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER

(617) 868-6585 www.harvardcatholic.org

ST. PAUL'S CHOIR SCHOOL

(617) 868-8658

September 16, 2018 Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Mass for the Lord's Day

Saturday Vigil 5:00 pm Sunday: 7:30, 9:30, 11:00 am 5:00pm (University Community Mass—during term)

Daily Mass

Monday - Friday: 8:00 am, 12:10 pm Saturday - 9:00 am

Vespers

Wednesday and Thursday - 6:00 pm (Parish Center Chapel)

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

Every Friday after the 8:00am Mass until noon in the Church

Sacraments

Baptism

Please inquire at the parish office

Penance & Reconciliation

Thursday 1:30 - 3:30 pm Saturday 3:00 - 4:30 pm ~ Or by appointment Upper Church Reconciliation Room

Eucharist

See Mass and Adoration schedule above

Marriage

Couples planning to marry in the Church should make an appointment to see one of the priests as far in advance as possible (at least six months)

Confirmation

Celebrated annually, contact the parish office for info

Holy Orders

If you feel called to consider a vocation to priesthood or diaconate, speak to a priest or call the Vocations Office at (617) 746-5939

Anointing of the Sick

This Sacrament will take place immediately following the 9:00 am Mass on the first Saturday of each month, or please contact a priest at anytime

Parish and School Staff

St. Paul church

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., PASTOR
Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo, PAROCHIAL VICAR

Mrs. Catherine Barilleaux, DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION K-8
catherinebarilleaux+dre@gmail.com
Ms. Mareike Bues, RCIA COORDINATOR
rcia@stpaulparish.org

Ms. Marianne Deramo, CONFIRMATION COORDINATOR
mdconfirmation29@gmail.com

Mr. Thomas Hogan, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE AND OPERATIONS thogan@stpaulparish.org

Mrs. Nancy Nicolaou, ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR nnicol@stpaulparish.org
Mr. John Robinson, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC

jrobinson@stpaulschoirschool.us HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., SENIOR CHAPLAIN
Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo, UNDERGRADUATE CHAPLAIN
Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S., GRADUATE CHAPLAIN
Ms. Heather Angell, EVkids, DIRECTOR
Mr. Doug Zack, DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT
Ms. Carol Sardo, ADVANCEMENT ASSOCIATE

St. Paul's Choir School

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., PASTOR Dr. Thomas Haferd, HEAD OF SCHOOL Mr. John Robinson, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC Mrs. Dianne Flaherty, OFFICE MANAGER Mr. Blake Chen, ORGAN SCHOLAR

ANOINTING OF THE SICK SACRAMENT

The <u>Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick</u> is offered <u>after</u> the <u>9:00am Mass on the First Saturday of each month.</u>

Those who are facing surgeries or very serious health issues can see the priest after the Mass. The Anointing will take place near the Statue of Mary at the front left of the Church. The oils are reserved in the "Olea Sancta" Repository (Holy Oils) near the Baptismal Font. Family and friends are most welcome to be present together during the Anointing.

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT Every Friday, there is Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament from 8:30am-12:00pm (between the two daily Masses). Please plan on coming to pray. Be sure to pray for Peace in the Holy Land with the Peace Dove that is lit on the side altar. Prayer cards with the history of the origins of the Dove and suggested prayers are in the basket by the Dove. Also, If you could sign up for an hour a week, or once a month, that would be great. Please contact the main office or see the sign up sheet at the Church entrance. We need at least two people for each hour. This is a real blessing for the mission of the Parish, the Harvard Catholic Center and the Choir School.

LITURGICAL CALENDAR

Saturday, September 15
The Vigil Mass of the Twenty-Fourth Sunday
in Ordinary Tim

Sunday, September 16 Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

7:30am People of the Parish 11:00am Memorial: Evangeline Tomczik

Monday, September 17 Saint Robert Bellarmine

Tuesday, September 18 12:10pm Choir School Fund Intention

Wednesday, September 19 saint Januarius

Thursday, September 20 Saint Andrew Kim Tae-gon & Saint Paul Chong Ha-sang

Friday, September 21 Saint Matthew
12:10pm Special Intention for those that are ill

Sunday, September 23
Twenty-Fifh Sunday in Ordinary Time

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA)

The parish is always ready to receive adults into the process of preparation for baptism or reception into Full Communion with the Roman Catholic Church. Please call (617) 491-8400 for information.

Parish Food Pantry

Non-perishable food is received before every Mass for the pantry, which is open Saturdays from 11:00am-11:30am, or may be left in the parish office.

Church Access for the Disabled

Take elevator from the Parish Center Lobby at 29 Mount Auburn Street. Restrooms, handicapped accessible, are located on $1^{\rm st}$ & $2^{\rm nd}$ floors of the Parish Center.

PARKING FOR MASS ON SATURDAY & SUNDAY

Free parking at the Cowperthwaite Garage is available <u>by</u> <u>permit only</u> for those attending Mass on weekends only. Contact the Parish office for an parking application.

New Parishioner Welcome to Saint Paul Parish!

To register, please fill out a registration card available in the church vestibule, the pews or at the parish office.

TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Dear Friends,

We are grateful to have Cardinal O'Malley with us this weekend to celebrate the Mass of the Holy Spirit and blessing of the Academic Year. Cardinal Seán has been here many times and is a good friend of the parish, Choir School and Harvard Catholic Center. With him, we ask God's blessings on the year ahead.

Thanks to all who joined us for the lecture given by Dr. Scott Hahn on Friday, and to those who volunteered to make it a good chance for all the members of St. Paul's to join together. I'd ask you to mark your calendars for upcoming talks and for the Cambridge wide Art Exhibition we will be hosting in DiGiovanni Hall on September 29 and 30.

I would ask you to put on your calendar, also for Saturday the 29th, the annual OKTOBERFEST. This will take place in the courtyard after the 5:00pm evening Mass. It's a great gathering each year, and you are encouraged to bring family and friends. More information is available in the bulletin.

I want to remind you about the Parish Town Hall Meeting we'll be having in DiGiovanni Hall on Monday evening, September 17 at 7:00pm. This will be an opportunity to talk about updates in parish life, the church building repairs, and a conversation about present difficulties in the wider church community.

I'd like to remind anyone interested in Religious Education for children, for Confirmation, and RCIA to be sure to enroll as soon as possible. Please see the bulletin for contact information.

We are looking forward to **next week's training for lectors and Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist.** This will take place **Saturday, September 22 at 9:45am** following the Saturday morning Mass, with a make up session on Sunday at 3:30pm. We are grateful to those who already serve in this way and we could use many more, so please consider this important work in the Mass!

The great Catholic writer and novelist, Flannery O'Connor, wrote this: "The Church's nature is to survive all crises - in however battered a fashion." I keep that quote on my desk. It is a sober but hope-filled reminder that the time of testing is not new. Sadly, sinful human beings will hurt those in their care. Others will also threaten the church's mission from both within and without by their sinfulness and infidelity. Righteous actions, holy lives and prayer will always be the proper response to times such as these. Thank you for rising to the task.

God bless you, Fr. Kelly

MASS OF THE HOLY SPIRIT

Sunday, September 16, 2018
11:00 AM Mass
Cardinal Seán O'Malley, OFM Cap
will be the celebrant.
Reception to follow in DiGiovanni Hall.

SECUREGIVE APP INSTRUCTIONS

The SecureGive App is available for use for your regular offertory contribution! Please follow these easy instructions:

- Go to App Store (or other name if on different phones)
- Type or go to SecureGive App
- ♦ Click on Install or Download
- Click on Accept
- Click on Open

Screen with nearby Organizations will come up

- ♦ Click on St. Paul Parish Cambridge
- ♦ Click on Set Organization Home Details
- ♦ Click on Make Donation

At this point you can decide to create an account for a onetime donation or for continuous giving or for a one-time anonymous donation.

PARISH SUPPORT AND FINANCES

Our offertory this weekend, **September 15/16** has **one collection**, our regular parish offertory. The second collection for the retirement, medical and financial needs of priests of the Archdiocese of Boston has been rescheduled to **September 22/23**. For more info, please visit www.clergyfunds.org - thank you for your generosity.

September 9, 2018	\$6,244
FYTD Offertory Total:	\$70,066

As always, thank you to past and present benefactors.

OKTOBERFEST! SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29

Plan on joining us **following the 5:00pm Mass**, for our annual **Oktoberfest** celebration. This is an occasion for all ages and all parishioners and their guests. Food, drink, live music and a magical courtyard setting are the order of the night. Suggested donation of \$5 per person. Cash bar



CHECK OUT WHAT'S HAPPENING AT ST. PAUL'S

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION K-8

Classes begin this Sunday, September 16 following the 9:30am Mass. To register, contact Catherine Barilleaux (catherinebarilleaux+dre@gmail.com).

BADALIYA AND PEACE ISLANDS INSTITUTE

The Badaliya and Peace Islands Institute Interfaith prayer and faith sharing gathering will meet this Sunday, September 16, 3:00pm - 4:30pm in St. Paul Parish Center Chapel. Dr. Dorothy C. Buck will lead the prayer gathering for peace and reconciliation among all faith traditions especially in the Middle East and the Holy Land. For info: call (781) 395-4391, visit www.dcbuck.com or email (dorothy@dcbuck.com). All are welcome!

LECTOR AND EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER OF HOLY COMMUNION TRAINING

All who are interested in these important ministries are invited to attend a training session on Saturday, September 22 at 9:45am in the main church, following the 9:00am Mass. For thos who can't make the Saturday morning time, Fr. Patrick will offer another training on Sunday, September 23 at 3:30pm in the church. All new lectors and extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion (both for the Mass and for bringing Communion to the homebound) are required to attend this one-hour session and installation. Those who already serve are encouraged to attend as well. Please bring your ID so that you can complete a CORI form.

ST. PAUL'S CHOIR SCHOOL & LIMBURGER BOYS CHOIR

Please join the boys choir from Limburger in Germany on September 30 at 3:00pm. We look forward very much to hearing this wonderful choir. Admission is free, with a retiring collection. The concert will run under an hour.

MID-CARER PARISHIONERS GROUP

The Mid-Career Parishioners Group enables parishioners forty-five and over to join together in fellowship, using this forum as a vehicle to participate in faith-related discussion groups, charitable activities, cultural excursions, social gatherings, and monthly after-dinner coffee hours. After-dinner coffee hours will take place in Mary's Room (room 202) on the **third Tuesday of every month from 7:30pm to 9:00pm**. Contact Sara Ellenbogen for more info (philosophicalpractice@gmail.com).



Please pray for Monique Spalding whose funeral Mass was recently celebrated.

Please keep Monique and her family and friends in your prayers.

May she rest in peace.

CONFIRMATION PROGRAM

As noted last week, we are very happy to have Marianne Deramo as the new leader of our Confirmation Programs. She will oversee both tracks: the two year/once a month High School program (which begins at the end of September) and the College/Adult program that begins in early February for eight weeks and will take place after the 5:00pm Sunday evening Mass). For info, please contact Marianne (mdconfirmation29@gmail.com).

<u>The High School 2018-2019 calendar is as follows:</u>
Sundays from 3:00pm-6:00pm (including 5:00 Mass)
September 30, October 28, December 2, January 27,
March 3, March 31 April 28, May 19.

CAMBRIDGE OPEN STUDIOES AT ST. PAUL'S

St. Paul's will participate in the Cambridge Open Studios to take place in DiGiovanni Hall on Sat. Sept 29 and Sunday Sept. 30 from 12 noon to 6:00pm. The original motivation for the exhibit was to honor the long distinguished artistic career of Kathleen Clark. Other accomplished artists will join: Glen Graham, Alexander Clark, Maritza Soto, Carolyn O'Hara, and Fr. William Kelly. All are welcome!

EVKIDS

EVkids is a non-profit formed in the Catholic social justice tradition that has partnered with the Harvard Catholic Center since 1985. We pair university student volunteers with youth (3rd to 12th grade) from Boston for weekly one:one tutoring and mentorship. EVkids' mission is to empower youth from Boston's inner city with the skills and confidence needed to realize their potential. We also form a supportive community for our tutors with opportunities for reflection and professional skill development. Contact EVkids Tutor Director/Chaplain, Heather Angell at heatherangell@evkids.org or (978) 478-7481 for more info. Apply at www.evkids.org.

I will walk before the Lord, in the land of the living.

Psalm 114

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER-STUDENT NEWS

Join us for the 5:00pm University Community Mass at St. Paul's Church.

HARVARD BUSINESS SCHOOL MASS

Sunday, September 16 at 8:00 PM—HBS Chapel

HARVARD LAW SCHOOL MASS

Sunday, September 23 at 8:00 PM—WCC 1010

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & YOUNG PROFESSIONALS

LUMEN VERITATIS:

THEOLOGY DISCUSSION GROUP

Wednesday, September 19 at 7:00 PM Multimedia Room - 29 Mount Auburn Street

jason.c.lalonde@gmail.com

Future dates: October 17, November 7, November 28

YOUNG COUPLES AND FAMILIES LECTURE

Please join us for our first Family Formation Lecture on Saturday, September 22, at 3:15pm in DiGiovanni Hall. Fr Patrick Fiorillo dicuss Divine Mercy. Lectures are open to all but especially designed to give young parents (and couples) the opportunity to receive faith formation. Childcare is provided. Email HarvardCatholicYCNF@gmail.com to RSVP.

THOMISTIC INSTITUTE ON CAMPUS EVOLUTION IN LIGHT OF THE COMPATIBILITY OF FAITH AND REASON

Wednesday, September 26 at 7:00 PM DiGiovanni Hall—29 Mt. Auburn Street

A lecture by Prof. Ken Miller, Brown University. Cosponsored by the Harvard Catholic Center

GRADUATE STUDENTS FILM NIGHT

Friday, September 28 at 7:00 PM

Student Lounge - 29 Mount Auburn Street

Refreshments (including popcorn) served!

hccfilmnight@gmail.com

Future dates: October 26, November 30, December 28

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & YOUNG

PROFESSIONALS DINNER - Just bring \$5

Thursday, October 4

7:00 PM-GATHER; 7:30 PM-DINE

Student Lounge - 29 Mount Auburn Street Future dates: November 8, December 6

EX LIBRIS: THEOLOGICAL WRITINGS

DISCUSSION GROUP

Wednesday, October 10 at 7:00 PM

Student Lounge-29 Mount Auburn St Future date Nov. 14

COR AD COR

Thursday, October 11 at 7:00 PM

Student Lounge—29 Mt. Auburn Street

How does faith shape our lives and our lives inform our faith?

rhsteinmyer@g.harvard.edu

Future date: November 29

YOUNG COUPLES & NEW FAMILIES

Sunday, October 14

DiGiovanni Hall - 29 Mount Auburn Street

Engaged? Married? New Family? Join us for a potluck brunch the second Sunday of each month following the 9:30am Mass. HarvardCatholicYCNF@gmail.com

GRAD PRAYER AND SCRIPTURE GROUP: VERBUM DEI

Every Sunday at 12:30 PM (after 11:00 AM Mass)

Student Lounge - 29 Mount Auburn Street

Grad students & young professionals gather each Sunday to read and reflect on the Sunday readings. alex.angstrom@gmail.com

Future dates: October 14, November 11, December 9

WHITE MASS

ALL MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS WELCOME

The Guild of St. Luke White Mass: Saturday, October 13 5:30pm at Sacred Heart Church, Newton, MA If you plan to attend, or have questions, please contact the Guild by email: info@guildofstluke.org

RED MASS WITH CARDINAL SEÁN O'MALLEY

Sunday, October 28 at 10:00am: Seaport Chapel, Boston

UNDERGRADUATE

TOTUS TUESDAY AND SUPER TUESDAY St. Paul's Church at 8:00 PM

Join us on Tuesdays during the academic year from 8:00 pm to 9:00pm for the *Totus Tuesday* Holy Hour in St. Paul's Church. This is followed by the **Super Tuesday** Social at 9:00pm in the Catholic Center Student Lounge.

BLESSING OF DORM ROOMS

"Lord, be close to your servant, who lives in this room and asks for your blessing." (From the *Book of Blessings*) Would you like to have your dorm room blessed by one of the priest chaplains? If so, contact Fr. Patrick Fiorillo, at harvardpriest@gmail.com or at (617) 491-8400, ext. 341.